
From: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/12/2014 9:59:49 AM
Subject: FW: Letter to President Elzey

Attachments: (2014.09.12) SC State Elzey (v01).docx

Ted wanted you to take a look at this;  we’re meeting with NH next Thursday to discuss it if you want to weight in.
 
Thanks,
 
jdb
 
From: Baker, Josh 

Sent: Friday, September 12, 2014 9:59 AM

To: Smith, Austin; Adams, Marcia

Subject: Letter to President Elzey
 
Good morning,
 
Please find attached the draft of a letter to President Elzey regarding SC State’s financial status.  I would appreciate 
your input on the letter by the end of the day Monday; we’re looking to get it out next week.  Please email or call if 
you have questions or concerns.
 
Best,
 
Josh
 
Joshua D. Baker
Budget Director
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
803.734.5153 (o) 803.351.0981 (c)
joshbaker@gov.sc.gov
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